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Mass for the Lord's Day   
Saturday Vigil 5:00pm 

Sunday: 7:30, 9:30, 11:00am &  
5:00pm (University Community—during term) 

 

Daily Mass 
Monday - Friday: 8:00am, 12:l0pm  

Saturday - 9:00am 
 

Vespers 
Tuesday and Wednesday - 6:00pm (Chapel) 

Thursday - 5:15pm, Choral Vespers (upper Church)  
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
Every Friday after the 8:00am Mass until noon in  

the Church 

Sacraments 
 Baptism  

Please inquire at the parish office 
 

Penance & Reconciliation 
Thursday  1:30 - 3:30pm  

Saturday  3:00 - 4:30pm ~ Or by appointment 
Upper Church Reconciliation Room  

 

Eucharist  
See Mass and Adoration schedule above 

 

Marriage  
Couples planning to marry in the Church should make an 
appointment to see one of the priests as far in advance as 

possible (at least six months)  
 

Confirmation  
Celebrated annually, contact the parish office for info 

Holy Orders  
If you feel called to consider a vocation to priesthood or 

diaconate, speak to a priest or call the  
Vocations Office at (617)746-5939 

 

Anointing of the Sick 
This Sacrament will take place immediately follow-
ing the 9:00am Mass on the first Saturday of each 

month, or please contact a priest at anytime   

 

SAINT PAUL PARISH 
Harvard square 

 

EST. 1875 

                    April 16, 2017 
Easter Sunday of  the Resurrection of  the Lord  



Saint Paul Church Cambridge, Massachusetts  
 

PARISH AND SCHOOL STAFF 
 

ST. PAUL CHURCH  
Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., PASTOR 

Rev. Mark W. Murphy, PAROCHIAL VICAR 

Mr. Thomas Hogan, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE AND OPERATIONS 
      Mrs. Nancy Nicolaou, ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATOR  

Mr. John Robinson, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 

Mr. Bernie Swain, DIRECTOR OF FAITH FORMATION 
 

HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER 
Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., SENIOR CHAPLAIN  

Rev. George S. Salzmann, O.S.F.S., GRADUATE CHAPLAIN 

Rev. Mark W. Murphy, UNDERGRADUATE CHAPLAIN 

Ms. Heather Angell, EVkids, DIRECTOR 

Mr. Doug Zack, DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT 

Ms. Carol Sardo, ADVANCEMENT ASSOCIATE 
 

ST. PAUL’S CHOIR SCHOOL 
Dr. Michael Lescault, HEADMASTER 

Mr. John Robinson, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 

Mr. Jeremy Bruns, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 

Mrs. Dianne Flaherty, OFFICE MANAGER 
Mrs. Dawn Gromczynski,  DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATE 

Mr. Forrest Eimold, ORGAN SCHOLAR  RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS  (RCIA) 
The parish is always ready to receive adults into the  proc-
ess of preparation for baptism or reception into Full Com-
munion with the Roman Catholic Church.  Please  call (617) 
491-8400 for information.   

 

PARISH FOOD PANTRY 
Non-perishable food is received before every Mass for the 
pantry, which is open Saturdays from 11:00am to 
11:30am. 
 

CHURCH ACCESS FOR THE DISABLED 
Take elevator from the Parish Center Lobby at 29 Mount 
Auburn Street. Restrooms, handicapped accessible, are 
located on 1st & 2nd floors of the Parish Center. 
 

PARKING FOR MASS ON SATURDAY & SUNDAY 
Free parking at the Cowperthwaite Garage is available by 
permit only for those attending Mass on weekends only. 
Contact the Parish office for an parking application  

 

NEW PARISHIONER WELCOME TO SAINT PAUL PARISH! 
To register, please fill out a registration card  
available in the church vestibule, the pews or at the  
parish office. 
 

UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY MASS 
Join us for the 5:00 PM University  Community Mass  in St. 
Paul’s Church. 

 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
 

Sunday, April 16, 2017:   
Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord 

 
Wednesday, April 19:  

12:10pm  Choir School Fund Intention 
 

Friday, April 21:  
12:10pm Memorial: Maurice Ford   

 
Saturday, April 22:   

5:00pm Memorial: John McCarthy  
 

Sunday, April 23, 2017:   
Second Sunday of Easter/Sunday of Divine Mercy  

 

 

From the clergy and all the staff at  

St. Paul’s…Happy Easter! 
 

Alleluia, He is Risen! 

 

Adoration Of The Blessed Sacrament 
Every Friday, there is Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
from 8:30am—12:00pm (between the two daily Masses).  
Please plan on coming to pray.  Be sure to pray for Peace 
in the Holy Land with the Peace Dove that is lit on the side 
altar. Prayer cards with the history of the origins of the 
Dove and suggested prayers are in the basket by the 
Dove. Also, If you could sign up for an hour a week, or 
once a month, that would be great.  Please contact the 
main office or see the sign up sheet at the Church en-
trance.  We need at least two people for each hour.  This 
is a real blessing for the mission of the Parish, the Harvard 
Catholic Center and the Choir School.   
 

Anointing Of The Sick Sacrament 
The Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick is offered af-
ter the 9:00am Mass on the First Saturday of each month.  
Those who are facing surgeries or very serious health is-
sues can see the priest after the Mass.  The Anointing will 
take place near the Statue of Mary at the front left of the 
Church.  The oils are reserved in the “Olea Sancta” Reposi-
tory (Holy Oils) near the Baptismal Font.  Family and 
friends are most welcome to be present together during 
the Anointing. 



 EASTER SUNDAY OF THE RESURRECTION OF THE LORD 
Dear Friends, 
 
He is Risen!  He is truly Risen!!  To our regular parishion-
ers and to all our guests joining us, Happy Easter! 
I first want to thank all those who have helped to make 
the celebrations of Holy Week so prayerful:  to the choirs, 
our Director of Music, Mr. John Robinson and Assistant 
Director of Music, Mr. Jeremy Bruns and Mr. Forrest Ei-
mold, Organ Scholar. I’d also like to thank the servers, 
lectors, greeters, Eucharistic Ministers, and members of 
the St. Paul’s Choir School Parents Guild for all their ef-
forts out front and behind the scenes.  Special thanks to 
Fr. Salzmann and Fr. Murphy for their prayerful leader-
ship at this week’s services, to Mr. Bernie Swain, Director 
of Faith Formation, to Nancy Nicolaou, Administrative 
Coordinator, and to Judy Beatrice for her memory, exper-
tise and generous service. 
 
At the Easter Vigil, we welcome 14 wonderful men and 
women into full communion with the Roman Catholic 
Church.  Amen!  The journey with these good folks has 
been a blessing to many of us.  Our faith has been edified 
by the intelligence, heart and enthusiasm they have 
brought to this moment.  Please be sure to welcome 
them! 
 
The offertory collection that is taken on Easter Sunday is 
entirely given to the Clergy Health and Retirement Fund 
for the priests of the Archdiocese of Boston.  Your gener-
osity is most appreciated! 
 
I’d like to highlight two upcoming events in the parish.  
On Sunday, April 30 at the 11:00am Mass, Fr. George 
Salzmann will be celebrating his 40th anniversary as a 
priest and his 25th anniversary as Harvard Chaplain.  
Please join us for the Mass and for the reception in DiGio-
vanni Hall to follow. 
 
Finally, please join us for the Choir School Spring Concert 
on Sunday, May 7 at 2:00pm in the afternoon.  This is a 
parish event, with the centerpiece being a concert of 
French Choral Music, followed by a wine and cheese re-
ception (all included in ticket prices)!  This makes a won-
derful early Mothers Day gift and also provides a chance 
for many to welcome the beautiful month of May in 
grand style.  Please see the bulletin for ticket information.  
Our hope is to make this a significant event each spring 
for the Parish and beyond. 
 

He is Risen!  Alleluia! 
 
God bless you, your families and your loved ones. 
Fr. Kelly  

 

CLERGY HEALTH AND RETIREMENT FUND 

EASTER 2017 
The 601 diocesan priests in our Archdiocese are always 
there for us, sharing Christ’s good news, performing good 
works, and building strong communities of good faith.  
Remember priests such as Frs. Kelly, Murphy, Salzmann, 
Boles, Buckley, Condon, O’Donnell, Alves, Doherty, Powers 
and Sheehan, who have made a meaningful difference in 
your life, and consider honoring them with a generous gift 
to today’s collection.  If you’d rather, you can use your mo-
bile phone to give at any time by texting the word PRIEST 
to 56512 (data and message rates may apply).  Follow us, 
the Trust, on Facebook by searching “@clergytrust.”  
Thank you for your prayers and generous support of our 
priests.   

THE HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER 

ST. PAUL PARISH 

ST. PAUL’S CHOIR SCHOOL 
 

Invite you to celebrate 
Sunday, April 30, 2017 

 

The 40th Anniversary Mass of Priestly Ordination 
and the 25th Anniversary as 

Graduate and Professional Schools Chaplain 
Harvard University 

Reverend George S. Salzmann, O.S.F.S.,  
 !a ΩупΣ tƘ5 Ωут 

  
Principal Celebrant and Homilist 

Eleven o’clock in the morning 
Reception to follow 

DiGiovanni Hall 

 

EASTER MASS TIMES 2017 

Saturday, April 15 
The Great Vigil of Easter  

8:00 PM 
 

Sunday, April 16 
7:30 AM , 9:00 AM (Note time change),  

11:00 AM  (Upper Church & Lower Church), 5:00 PM 



APRIL 16,  2017 

 

 
 
 
 

Please pray for Marc A. White 
 whose funeral Mass was recently celebrated.   
Please keep Marc and his grieving  family and  

friends in your prayers. 

 

 

 
 

SPRING CONCERT 
Please join our Choir of Boys and Men as they sing a con-
cert of French Choral Music Sunday, May 7 at 2:00pm.   
St. Paul’s has a rich history of singing great French Choral 
Music thanks to Choir School-founder Theodore Marier, 
who was good friends with eminent French composer 
Jean Langlais. Music by Langlais, Poulenc, Fauré and Mes-
siaen has long been heard at St. Paul’s. Our Choir School 
Pre-Choristers and Schola Cantorum will also feature in 
the concert. Delicious French cheese and wine will be 
served in the Courtyard following the Concert, included 
in the ticket price of $30 or $40. Tickets are available at 
stpaulchoirschool.com or at the door. 
 

MASS INTENTIONS AT ST. PAUL’S 
Mass Intentions for daily and weekend Masses are being 
accepted.  Masses may be offered to remember those 
who have died, for those who are ill, as well as in thanks-
giving for a birthday, anniversary or for a special inten-
tion.  Please contact the Parish Office during the week for 
details and to reserve a particular Mass. 

 

SANCTUARY LAMP 
The Sanctuary Lamp, which burns for eight days and 
nights at the tabernacle, symbolizes the presence of 
Christ and marks the boundaries of holy space in the 
Church.  If you are interested in learning how to donate a 
Sanctuary Lamp please contact Nancy Nicolaou at  (617) 
491-8400 ext. 303. 
 

FOOD PANTRY  
Thank you to everyone who generously donated ketchup, 
salad dressing, and other condiments to the food pantry. 
We now have a sufficient supply of these items for the 
moment. Currently we need more cereal, oatmeal, juice, 
hot cocoa, jam (other than grape), and shelf milk. You are 
welcome to contact Tara Lauriat at tll7997@yahoo.com to 
find out what items are most needed at any given time as 
our needs change frequently.  
 

SECOND COLLECTION: APRIL 22 & 23 
Next week’s second collection supports three important 
national Catholic missions. The Military Archdiocese col-
lection provides for Catholic chaplains throughout the 
world for American servicemen and servicewomen. The 
Home Missions collection subsidizes the evangelization 
and formation activities of mission dioceses.  Thank you. 
 

 

CHECK OUT WHAT’S HAPPENING  

AT ST. PAUL’S 

    POPE FRANCIS’ APRIL PRAYER INTENTION  
 

Young People 
 

That young people may respond generously to their  
vocations and seriously consider offering themselves to 

God in the priesthood or consecrated life. 

 

2017CATHOLIC APPEAL UPDATE— 

WE HAVE REACHED OUR GOAL!!! 
Congratulations! St. Paul’s has surpassed its 2017 Catholic 
Appeal goal.  We are truly grateful to the parishioners and 
families that helped us reach our goal. Thank you for re-
sponding to Cardinal Seán’s appeal.  If you haven’t made a 
pledge yet, you can still do so by visiting 
www.bostoncatholicappeal.org/.  bƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǾŜ 
reached our goal, a portion of the pledges will be re-
ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǘƻ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΦ  Thank you! Thank you!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
EASTER PRAYER OF THANKSGIVING 

 

Good and gracious heavenly Father, 

we come before you on this Easter Sunday 

with full and grateful hearts for the gift of 

the Paschal Mystery that you showed us 

in the life, death, and resurrection of your Son, 

our brother by adoption, Jesus Christ. 

 

Bless us and all those who profess belief in 

your saving love.  Bless also those who have yet 

to profess belief in you. 

 

You are God for all. 

We ask all this in Christ's name. 

Amen. 

http://www.stpaulchoirschool.com
mailto:tll7997@yahoo.com


HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER—STUDENT NEWS 

GRAD STUDENTS, POST DOCS & 

YOUNG PROFESSIONALS 

UNDERGRADUATE  
GRAD STUDENTS, POST DOCS & YOUNG  

PROFESSIONALS DINNER — Just bring $5 
Thursday, April 20 
7:00 PM GATHER; 7:30pm DINE  
Student Lounge -  29 Mt. Auburn Street 
Future dates:  May 18 
 

DAYS AWAY!   
Saturday, April 22 
alex.angstrom@gmail.com 
Future Dates:  May 20 

LUMEN VERITATIS:  

THEOLOGY DISCUSSION GROUP 
Wednesday, April 26 at 7:00pm 
Multimedia Roomτ29 Mt. Auburn Street 
jason.c.lalonde@gmail.com  
Future dates: May 17 

 

GRADUATE STUDENTS FILM NIGHT 
Friday, April 28 at 7:00pm 
Barton Fink (1991, US) 
Student Lounge -  29 Mount Auburn Street 
Refreshments (including popcorn) served!   
aaronmichaelcaballero@gmail.com 
Future dates: May 26 

 

YOUNG COUPLES & NEW FAMILIES 
Sunday, May 14 at 10:30am Room 101 
29 Mount Auburn Street  
Engaged? Married? New Family? Come join us for a pot-
luck brunch the second Sunday of each month following 
the 9:30am Mass. HarvardCatholicYCNF@gmail.com 
Future dates:  June 11 

 

EX LIBRIS: BOOK GROUP  

The Lives and Writings of the Saints  
Wednesday, May 20at 7:00pm 
Student Lounge -  29 Mt. Auburn Street 
elizabeth.y.choe@gmail.com   

 

GRAD PRAYER AND SCRIPTURE GROUP:  

VERBUM DEI   
Every Sunday at 12:30pm (after 11:00am Mass) 
Student Loungeτ29 Mt. Auburn Street 
Grad students and young professionals gather 
each Sunday to read and reflect on the Sunday readings 
and to share and pray about finding God in everyday life. 
alex.angstrom@gmail.com 
 

 
 

 

 

 

TOTUS TUESDAY AND SUPER TUESDAY 
{ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǘ уΥллǇƳ 
Join us on Tuesdays during the academic year from 8:00 
pm to 9:00pm for Totus Tuesday in St. Paul's Church.  Fol-
lowing the holy hour is Super Tuesday at 9:00pm. Join us 
at the Catholic Center for snacks and conversation. 
 

 
 

Join us for the 5:00pm University  

Community Mass St. Paul’s Church 
 

 

HARVARD BUSINESS SCHOOL MASS 

April 23, 2017  Every Sunday at 8:00pm, except April 16 
Easter - HBS Chapel  PLEASE NOTE: MASS ON SUNDAY, 
APRIL 30 HAS BEEN CANCELLEDτPlease see invite below 
 

 

HARVARD LAW SCHOOL MASS 
PLEASE NOTE: MASS ON SUNDAY, APRIL 30 HAS BEEN 
CANCELLED-Please see invite below 
 

HARVARD MEDICAL SCHOOL 
(HMS, HSDM, HSPH, Hospital Residents) 
Wednesdays, 8:30pm, JBM Lounge Vanderbilt Hall, Avenue 
Louis Pasteur, Boston, MA  
April 19, May 3 & 17 

THE HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER 

ST. PAUL PARISH 

ST. PAUL’S CHOIR SCHOOL 
Invite you to celebrate 

 
Sunday, April 30, 2017 

The 40th Anniversary Mass of Priestly Ordination 
and the 25th Anniversary as 

Graduate and Professional Schools Chaplain 
Harvard University 

Reverend George S. Salzmann, O.S.F.S.,  
 !a ΩупΣ tƘ5 Ωут 

 
 Principal Celebrant and Homilist 

Eleven o’clock in the morning 
Reception to follow—DiGiovanni Hall 
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